
1984, has served on Commissions and 
as a CIS delegate to FIG on a number 
of occasions.
Tom McCulloch, Vice President from 
1982 to 1984, Chairman of Commis­
sion 4, 1980-1981, and a CIS dele­
gate to FIG.

Hans Klinkenberg, Chairman of Com­
mission 2 from 1973 to 1975.
Angus Hamilton, serving as Vice 
Chairman of Commission 3 from 
1985 to 1987.

And eight CIS members from Alberta to 
New Brunswick presently serve on the 
other eight Commissions. O f the five 
Canadian Bureau members, three are 
Past Presidents of CIS and on the Con­
gress Organizing Committee four of the

seven members are also Past Presidents 
of CIS.

Gord Grade, Canada’s representative 
on Commission 2.
Ross Douglas, Assistant Congress Di­
rector on Commission 4.

FIG Congress '86 in Toronto next 
June provides a unique opportunity for 
surveyors in Canada to participate in a 
major international meeting and to share 
experiences and interchange ideas with 
other professional surveyors from 
around the world.

But Y O U  can only appreciate what 
FIG is all about and experience the inter­
change of ideas and the fellowship gen­
erated at a FIG Congress by attending 
and the opportunity will not be in North 
America again for many years. •

Hamilton and District 
Regional Group News

The Hamilton and District Group 
held a general membership meeting at 
the Hamilton Convention Centre on Ja n ­
uary 15, 1986. The meeting was well 
attended with 41 people present.

A  presentation was made by repre­
sentatives of Niagara College of Applied 
Arts and Technology as regards the fu­
ture of the Survey Technician program. 
There is a lack of enrollment which may 
result in the cancellation of the course 
unless higher numbers are registered for 
the Fall 86 term.

W e  heard a presentation by the 
candidates for A O LS Council and the 
Vice Presidential candidates.

W e  were brought up-to-date on the 
activities of council by W ayne 
Brubacher.

SEE YOU AT FIG '86

THE RUSH JOB
BY G. K. ALLRED, A .L.S.

(Reprinted from A LS  News.)

HO W  M A N Y  times do surveyors get calls on a Monday morning asking if 
they can send a crew out to do a rush stakeout because the construction 
crews are waiting to proceed with excavation, etc. and how often do 

surveyors accede to these requests with no time to review the construction drawings, 
check for errors or go over the job with the crew?

Unfortunately, it appears that the above scenario is the rule rather than the 
exception and it is definitely cause for concern. Surveyors have all experienced the 
situation where the dimensions on engineering plans do not add up or the architectural 
plans with their stylistic numbering are clear only in their ambiguity. These types of 
situations are mounting up to cause more than their share of liability claims often 
in the six figure range.

But how can you be expected to do a good job and avoid mistakes when you've 
got a D8 breathing down your neck. The fact is you can’t — but there is another solution!

The solution is to say, "No! I can’t do the job until I’ve had time to study the 
plans in the comfort of my office and time to review the field procedures with my 
best party chief — and if there are problems with the layout I’ll need to review those 
problems with the design professional before commencement of construction. Send 
you cats home until we get the layout completed.”

Is this an unreasonable position to take? I would suggest not. As professionals 
we are paid to offer a professional service. You can’t offer that service unless you 
have the time to become familiar with the project and lay it out properly. Field 
location is our specialty and an incorrect field location has a negative value to the 
client and hence to yourself.

Let’s stand together as professional land surveyors and insist that we be given 
time to do a proper job. It may cause some screams from potential clients in the 
initial instance, but the only way they’ll learn is for us to insist on our right to render 
a proper service. How will you ever find time to do it over if you haven't got time 
to do it right in the first place? •

The Norman W ade Company Lim­
ited put on a display of their latest equip­
ment and provided refreshments.

J .  S. Cotterill, O LS 
Secretary

PLAN NOW TO 
ATTEND YOUR  

UPCOMING  
REGIONAL GROUP 

MEETING TO 
DISCUSS THE 

PROPOSED 
REGULATIONS 
AND BYLAWS 

UNDER THE NEW 
SURVEYORS ACT
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